
Fellow Members  

  As we wind up this epic journey I want to congratulate and thank all of you for your hard work 

and determination in securing your membership. However we are not finished and we have a 

ways to go, but time is running out and we must reach out to our brothers that have not renewed.  

  I am a bit concerned about those few Detachments that have yet to reach the 85% of 

membership target number. Are you reaching out, or have you given up? Remember those four 

key words from our Pioneering Spirit membership theme; Courage, Faith, Teamwork and 

Perseverance! 

 

I have Faith that you will succeed! 

 

Pursue Excellence  

 

Respectfully  

Danny Smith  

NC 
 


